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March 11, 2002

Mr. Alan Kalmanoff

Institute for Law & Policy Planning
2613 Hillegass Ave

Berkeley, California 94704

Dear Mr. Kalmanoff,

As a division chief in the Office of the Auditor General, in 1990, we awarded a
contract to ILPP to study the state’s space facilities planning goals, policies, and
recommendations. This comprehensive look at how the state planed,
implemented, and managed its facility resources and needs required broad
experience, insight, and knowledge. This study of the master plan determined
whether the assumptions of the plan were appropriate, the recommendations
were consistent and scalable, and if there was structure for carrying them out.
Your team quickly identified the key components of the engagement, conducted
indepth review and analysis, and made value added recommendations. The
resulting report, issued August 10, 1990 was useful and timely.

We found our experience with ILPP professional and competent. We were
pleased with ILPP’s process and product; thus over the ensuing years, the Office
of the Auditor General provided positive recommendations of ILPP to other State
of California departments. Moreover, it is important to note that many of the
individuals involved in the 1990 report remain with ILPP.

Sincerely,

/%Wﬁ% shengi-

th}ﬁanne P. Evashenk
ormer Chief Deputy State Auditor,
Bureau of State Audits

THE EQUATION FOR EXCELLENCE

455 CAPITOL MALL, SUITE 700 - SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 - (910) 443-1300 - FAX (916) 443-1350 - SJOBERGCONSULTING.COM



